

## Pannell Family Missionaries to the Upper Midwest

Pastor and Praying Friends,

July-August 2020

Contact Information

Scott & Kim Pannell 470.774.4955 scottpannell@mwbm.org Facebook: Pannell Family

Sending Church

Cloverleaf Baptist Church 1117 Grassdale Road Cartersville, GA 30120 770.382.3358

Support & Mailing Address

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org



Montana
North Dakota
South Dakota
Minnesota
Iowa
Nebraska
Wyoming

During this uncertain time of COVID19, "I thank my God upon every remembrance of you" (Phil 1:3). 2020 has been a year of new experiences and uncharted territory. Although our deputation has nearly come to a halt, the lord has continued to send in support, with over 7% increase in the past two months. We are looking forward to scheduling new meetings this fall.



This summer has been busy and full of blessings! Although we have not been able to book many meetings, the down time afforded us the opportunity to serve the Lord in a new ministry. We have been able to travel the country with Brother Chris Hewett and help with his tent ministry. Gospel Tent Ministry is an area we had no experience in, and we have been able to learn quite a bit over the course of this trip.



We spent three weeks in Sioux Falls, South Dakota. The first week we enjoyed seeing the city and resting, the second week we helped the tent team pack 10,000 door hanger bags with gospel literature, then distribute it to the surrounding neighborhoods. During the third week we attended and helped with the services under the tent. The need in Sioux Falls is great, and we are thankful we were able to serve on the field the Lord has called us to, even if for just a few short weeks. The Lord truly blessed, and we saw 16 souls saved!



We left South Dakota and headed for Dickinson, North Dakota, with a short stop in Wyoming. It was such a blessing to see all the different land-scapes and wildlife. In Dickinson, we knocked doors for a week and had another week of tent meetings. While we there, the Lord began sending in money toward our vehicle fund! We have been praying for over a year for a vehicle that would both tow our camper and fit our family; we found the perfect vehicle listed for \$10,000. I decided to travel to Mississippi where the vehicle was located, even though we did not have all the money. After

three days of traveling, we finally arrived in Mississippi; we checked our account and the Lord had sent in the full amount plus money for tires! Praise the Lord! We are so thankful to everyone who gave toward our vehicle fund.

We are currently in Indiana with the tent team. The meeting here is scheduled for September 6-11 and we pray the Lord does a mighty work. Help us pray for a soul in every seat, for souls to be saved, extension of the meeting and revival here in Indianapolis.

Your Missionary, Scott Pannell